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October 18, 2023 
 
 
Julie Mikulas 
Martin Marietta Materials, Inc. 
1800 N. Taft Hill Road 
Fort Collins, CO 80521 
 
 
Re: Extension Request Approval No.1, Installation of Underdrain and Submittal of As-Builts, Due 

Date, Home Office Mine, Permit File No. M-1977-439 
 
Ms. Mikulas: 
 
On October 16, 2023, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
request to extend the due date for installation of underdrain and submittal of as-builts, from the 
Division’s Problem Citation letter dated August 17, 2023 for the Home Office Mine, Permit File No. M-
1977-439, from October 16 to December 31, 2023.  
 
According to your letter underdrain construction activities are to begin on October 19, 2023. These 
activities will be to install a shorter length (200 feet) of underdrain pipe in order to reduce the 
groundwater level in HO-01 below the four foot trigger level and avoid moving groundwater to the east 
where it may become exposed at the surface. 
 
The Division will approve the extension with the following stipulations: 
 

1. The Division will be notified in writing when underdain construction begins, failure to begin 
construction within a week of this letter may result in the Division pursuing an enforcement 
action, 
 

2. The Division will be notified in writing when underdrain construction activities are complete, 
 

3. Submit to the Division a groundwater level measurement of HO-01 a minimum of 5 days after 
installation but no more than 10 days after installation, and 
 

4. The final as-built drawings will be submitted as a Technical Revision no later than December 31, 
2023. 
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The Division hereby approves the extension request to December 31, 2023.  
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by telephone at 303-866-
3567 x8114, or by email at patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert; DRMS 
 
ec: Julie Mikulas, Martin Marietta, Julie.Mikulas@martinmarietta.com 
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